
 
To parents of primary schools 

"A. Bergonzi", "Ada Negri" and "G. Pascoli" of I.C. A. Manzoni". 
 
 
Subject: The new assessment in primary schools 
 
Dear parents, 
this communication, concerning the assessment document you will receive this year, is intended as a first pass 
of information on how the assessment of our pupils in primary school is changing. 
 
Since the current school year, in fact, in application of Law no. 41 of 6 June 2020, the intermediate and 
final assessment of pupils' learning in primary schools is expressed by a descriptive judgement in the 
assessment document and referred to the different levels of learning. 
 
Descriptive judgements, for each of the study disciplines, are drawn up and summarised on the basis of four 
levels of learning: 

- In the process of being acquired for the first time  
- Base 
- Intermediate  
- Advanced  

 
These descriptive judgements are developed in the formative perspective of 'Assessment for Learning' and the 
enhancement of learning improvement. 
 
So, while you are waiting to see your child's assessment document online, we wanted to give you a few 
pointers 
information.  
The new evaluation document will indicate: 

• all disciplines; 
• the objectives for each discipline; 
• the level reached by the student in the individual discipline (according to the four learning levels listed 

above); 
• evaluation of behaviour; 
• the Interim Evaluation. 

 
This new document makes it possible to better identify the academic progress of each pupil and the level of 
learning achieved, without using an arithmetic average of grades. 
On the school website, in the section PTO and Evaluation you can find a video in which I explain the new 
evaluation in more detail. 
 
Kind regards  
 

 
 
 THE HEAD TEACHER 

Dr Alessandra Landini 
Handwritten signature omitted pursuant to Art. 3  

of Legislative Decree no. 39/1993 


